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Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday 

From the Town 

All information must be                      

received by January 20th, 2018          

to be included in the                            

February 2018 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– 1/9thpage ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office                          

Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

Newsletter                                                                                               

Information 

Open to the public.  They are regularly scheduled on the 2nd & 4th                          

Mondays of every month starting at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers 

of the Balgonie Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for January 8th and 22nd.  

Council Meeting Information 

Talk of the Town 2018 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

January  1st —Town office closed.    

January  8th & 27th—Council Meeting           

                6:15, Balgonie Council                                 

                C0hambers , pg. 1                               

January  b27th—Curling Cabaret, pg. 3 

There will be a large blue recycling 

bin brought to the transfer station 

December 22nd-January 12th, or          

until it is full 

CONGRATULATIONS  to the                                                       

2017 Sparkle Tour winners: 

1st—Douglas Hanna                                                                                       

2nd—Chris Stefner                                                                                                      

3rd—Heath Walters 
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PUBLIC SKATING AND STICK & PUCK / RINK TIMES FOR 2017-2018 SEASON  

Public Skating times     Stick and Puck   

Tuesday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m.        Monday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m.                                                         
Thursday     3:30 - 4:45 p.m.   Wednesday              3:30 - 4:45 p.m.                    
Sunday       12:30 - 1:45 p.m.   Friday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m. 

DID YOU KNOW… 

Balgonie receives its water from the Pilot Butte Water 

Treatment Plant.  As the water is treated with Reverse              

Osmosis, it is quite soft.  Our current  water hardness 

is .53grains/gallon.  Many residents have chosen to remove 

their water softeners as they are no longer necessary. 

Salt from softeners is washed into our town’s wastewater 

through normal activities like showers, using the toilet and 

washing clothes.  Your softened water ends up in our town’s 

wastewater lagoon which is used to irrigate  agricultural 

land.  The longer an area is watered with salt-treated water, 

the more the soil in that area gets compacted and loses vital 

nutrients. Over time the high salt concentration will not only 

kill existing plants but also prevents new plants from            

growing in the poisoned soil.  We can prevent salt from 

building up in the wastewater by reducing or eliminating 

softener salts. 

SNOW REMOVAL IN TOWN 

Snow from private property should not be pushed 

on to the streets.  Please pile it on your property.   

Property owners are responsible to  arrange for the 

snow to be removed from their own property.    

The designated snow dumping site for Balgonie 

properties is on the West side of Westview Dr. 

North.   

(West of Stage 7 subdivision) 

Be careful & have fun!  Helmets                  

are mandatory! 



 3 



 4 



 5 



 6 

Balgonie Elks upcoming events: 
 

Curling Funspiel 

Saturday, February 10, 2018 at 7pm.  

Balgonie Curling Club  

$40 per team.  

3 four end games.  

Fun, social, and prizes.  

All ages welcome.  

To register email Balgonie.elks@gmail.com or call/txt Nevon (306) 621-2990 

 

Poker Night 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

 
 

Follow us on Facebook @balgonieelks572 
Email: Balgonie.elks@gmail.com 
#ElksProud 
 
The Balgonie Elks celebrated a rewarding and successful year of serving our communities by 
sharing a Christmas dinner with family on December 18. We wish everyone a healthy and 
happy 2018! 
 
If you are interested in joining our Lodge, please give Darren Kiel a call at (306) 591-3802. We 
meet at the Balgonie Multiplex the 3rd Tuesday of every month, next meeting January 16, 
2018 @ 8pm.  

 
Leland Sommer 

Balgonie Elks #572 

mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
tel:(306)%20591-3802
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Happy New Year Everyone, 

 

Another safe and exciting year is coming to an end as we all get ready to celebrate the final Seasonal festivi-
ties with family and friends. The Board and Staff from Balgonie Early Learning Centre Inc. would like to 
thank the Clients and Community for all their support and generosity the past year. 

 

We hope that you had a very Merry Christmas and that everyone enjoys their Holidays. We want your New 
Year filled with joy and enthusiasm for 2018.  We look forward to working with the Community and Clients 
in 2018. 

 

On behalf of the Board and the Staff, 

 

Best wishes for 2018 
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There will be Loraas bins available at the transfer station 

on the 1st and 3rd Friday of every month for town resi-

dents only.  Our transfer station is equipped with security 

cameras, as well as a card reader.  Fines have been laid 

for illegal dumping, and will continue to be laid to any 

person who violates these rules.   

Loraas Bins 

The TRANSFER STATION is electronically set up to 

provide our town residents with accessibility day or 

night.  The Town of Balgonie offers these services on 

site at the TRANSFER STATION, but has the added 

responsibility to ensure that environmental regulations 

are followed.  Municipalities can be fined for burning 

unapproved items and not disposing of things in the 

manner set forth by the Provincial Ministry of              

Environment and the Provincial Clean Air Act.    

Recently, items have been left at the TRANSFER 

STATION which are not permitted.  Please ensure 

that you read and understand what items are              

allowed and not allowed to be left at the TRANSFER 

STATION.  Individuals who leave items which are 

not allowed will be required to clean up the                  

improper disposal, and/or pay charges for the Town 

to remove the items.  There is also a $500 penalty 

for illegal dumping at the site.  The transfer station 

cards can be cancelled at the discretion of the 

Council of the Town of  Balgonie.  

THE TRANSFER STATION IS NOT A GARBAGE DUMP! 

The Transfer Station is a location where the                        

following items can be  left:  Scrap Metal, Tree 

Branches and Grass Clippings (removed from the 

plastic bags) Compostable materials, Oil and              

Containers - There is an oil recycling center station 

where you are able to dump unused oils and their 

containers on the south side of the station. 

The 1st & 3rd Friday of every month, a Loraas bin is 

delivered to the transfer station.  This is for town 

residents to use for the items which are too large 

for the household carts.  Please note, this is only to 

be used by Balgonie residents.  Larger loads due to 

fence removal, renovation etc, should be taken to 

the Regina landfill. 

If the bin is full or not at the site, do not leave items, 

take them to the Regina landfill. 

Key cards, which are lost, should be reported to the 

Town Office.  They will be removed from the computer 

system and a new card will be issued at a cost to you of 

$25.00.  If you are moving, please return the key card to 

the Town Office.  Diabetes also have clothing bins to 

take donations. 
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